
October 25, 2021 
 
Dear User Groups/Facility Renters/Members, 
 
Unfortunately, we have been experiencing issues with visitors entering our facility using false vaccination 
proof and ID. We will be tightening our policies and procedures, based on RCMP recommendations.  
 
As of tomorrow, Tuesday October 26th, everyone 18+ entering the facility will be required to provide:  
 

• Valid QR Code for proof of vaccination  

• Valid Government Issued ID (we need to see it, not a photo of it): 
o driver's license (changed the order)  
o enhanced driver's license 
o passport  

▪ an international passport is acceptable if it includes the name, date of birth, photo and 
signature of the applicant and, if not in English or French, is accompanied by a 
professionally translated version 

o Canadian military identification card 
o Canadian citizenship card issued before February 1, 2012 
o Canadian permanent resident card 

Staff may ask for an additional form of ID, which includes: 

o Enhanced driver's license 
o government-issued identification card 
o government-issued enhanced identification card 
o health card 
o Canadian citizenship card issued before February 1, 2012 
o Canadian permanent resident card 
o U.S. permanent resident card  
o Picture employee ID card 
o Canadian Firearms License (PAL) 
o Social Insurance Card 
o Secure Certificate of Indian Status 

These enhanced policies are put in place for those who are required to show proof of vaccination, as per the 
current Public Health Order. If the user is unable to provide the required information, they will be denied 
access to the facility. We are working on a stamping system for those who have left and returned within the 
same day. The expectation is everyone must enter through the front doors and confirm with front desk staff 
before proceeding through.  

If you have any questions, please let us know. 
feedback@whereyoubelong.ca  

Town of Niverville  
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